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 monthly 
NEWS LETTER


July 2019                                           
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Well the end of another school year is nearly upon us; it has been another very busy year for us all and especially this term with so many events taking place.
A huge well done to our Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 dodge ball teams who both won their competitions; we were very proud of their achievement and also of the way they behaved, supporting each other throughout. Our Year 1/2 pupils have also been out taking part in cricket and a multi-skills competition. 

On Tuesday Year 6 took part in a Young Citizens event in Workington; this was run by Cumbria Police and was aimed at giving the children opportunities to think about issues that may face them as they move onto secondary school. 
All of our Year 5 pupils have been given opportunities to visit both Netherhall and Nelson Thomlinson School for taster sessions and pupils in Year 6 have also spent days at their new schools. The feedback I have received from the secondary staff on our pupils’ behaviour has been excellent, which is good to hear.    
Thanks to all who donated tins to help us take part in the Foodbank’s ten year celebrations; the letter we created has been used as part of their photo montage.

Many thanks also to all on the PTA for helping out at various events throughout the year and for running so many fundraising events too. Don’t forget the final one of this year- the Summer Disco on Friday 12th July from 6:30- 8:30pm. The funds raised this year are funding the cost of our whole school trip to Windermere next week and also paid for the Year 6 end of term treat- they had a thoroughly enjoyable time meeting and walking the alpacas at Blencogo. I am also in the process of getting quotes for an outdoor classroom and any further funds raised over the next few months will help us to provide this.

I am sure you have all seen by now the small (!) storage containers in the school car park- these are so we can store items from the school while the re-wiring takes place over the summer holidays. We have made a start on this so the school may look rather bare over the next two weeks, but it will be worth it to have new lighting and security systems in place in the new school year. Work is due to start as soon as we break up and will take place throughout the summer holiday. The school site will be handed over to Cumbria County Council contractors on Friday 19th July and will not be returned to us until all work is complete. This means that over the summer the site is closed to everyone other than the contractors and children will not be permitted to play on the school grounds at any time.

Unfortunately because of the size of the school Cumbria County Council have asked for a few days extra to complete the work satisfactorily. Our request for this extension has been approved by the Director of Education and therefore the children will return to school on Monday 9th September. I realise this may cause some inconvenience, but unfortunately the time required to complete the work is out of our control.     
From September Miss Monaghan will be teaching Class 1 and Mrs Mogford is going to teach Class 2.

Miss Hodgins is due to return to school just before the end of term and we look forward to seeing her back with us, but I would also just like to take this opportunity to say how sad we will be to see Mrs Hanley leave the school office. She has been a great asset to the school and I am very grateful to her for being able to step in and take over what is a very busy and not always straightforward job.

Miss Baxter will also be leaving us at the end of the term as she has now completed her apprenticeship. She is having a change of direction and is going to train to be a paramedic- we wish her all the best with this new venture.

For all children in Class 2 and 3 (Class 1 already get fruit as part of the Government scheme) we will continue to sell fruit during morning break at 20p per item if children would like to buy this. We will buy different things depending on what the children like, but it will all be healthy in nature and money raised buys new playground equipment. 

Just a reminder that if buying new uniform for September school shoes should be plain black shoes or trainers; children may still bring other trainers in to wear for PE lessons as they do now. Also a reminder that no jewellery, other than watches or small earrings, is permitted and earrings must be removed for PE lessons. Please could we ask as well for children to have school uniform t-shirts for PE- now that we are taking part in more sporting competitions it is nice to take the children out in PE uniform so they look like a team.
A reminder too about term time holidays; I am not able to authorise any absences from school other than in exceptional circumstances. I do appreciate, however, being kept informed if you are planning a term time holiday and any such requests must be put in writing.  

Andy is running a Year 5/6 football tournament here on Thursday 11th July, starting at 1pm, and family members are welcome to come along and support this. 

Our Leaver’s Service is on Wednesday 17th July at 2pm and all are welcome to attend this; children may be taken home when this is finished.

All that remains is for me to wish you all an enjoyable summer with your families and here’s hoping the weather stays like it is at the minute. 

Kind Regards

Amanda M Pitcher                                                                                                         
	Dates for Your Diary


Tuesday 9th July                                                                     Whole school trip to Windermere

Wednesday 17th July 2pm                                                       Leavers’ Service 

Friday 19th July                                                                       Break up at normal time

Friday 12th July                                                                       All clubs finish

Monday 9th September                                                        School re-opens for Autumn term  

